
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 

 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: November 7, 2019 

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 

 
❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖❖ 

 

A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS:  

1. The Missouri River levee system groundbreaking ceremony was a success, with many 

media outlets in attendance. This helped spread the word to the Omaha community that 

work on the levees has started. I want to thank Governor Ricketts, members of the 

congressional delegation, the Corps, Offutt AFB, Director Thompson, and many others for 

participating in the ceremony and helping us get this important project fast-tracked.  

 
B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 

1. I had the pleasure of speaking to the Skills USA class from Bennington High School this 

week about the history and benefits of the Nebraska NRD system. They were a great group 

of students who were intellectually curious and asked a lot of good questions about the 

NRD. A photo is attached. 

 

2. Chalco Hills has a new recreational opportunity, thanks to Troop 429 and members of our 

parks crew, who built a Gaga Ball Pit near picnic area A. Don’t know what gaga ball is? It’s 

a gentler version of dodge ball in an octagonal pit. A photo is attached.   
 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 

SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report 

indicating construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from 

the month of October 2019 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact 

me if you have any questions. 
 

D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of October 14, 

is attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have any 

questions, please feel free to contact me. 

 

E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The Papillion Creek 

Watershed Partnership Subcommittee meeting took place Thursday, October 24. The minutes 

are attached. The next meeting is scheduled for January 23, 2020. 

 

F. SURPLUS CHAIRS: Per policy the General Manager is declaring the old metal board room 

chairs surplus, as they have little to no value, and will donate them on a first come first serve 

basis or properly dispose and/or recycle them. 
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